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President Dan Klassen called the annual meeting to order in the sanctuary. 

Pastor Carol Mapa gave the opening prayer. 

 

Brenda gave a quick QR Code presentation on the overhead TVs. 

 

Secretary Kathy Wilkening read the minutes from the last annual meeting held in 

January 2023.   Correction to the minutes are, Green Lakes Bible Camp 

Representative was not Laurie Wille but Judy Doble.  Nikki Smith motioned to 

accept with correction and Sandy Meyer second.  Motion passed. 

 

Treasures Report is given by financial advisor Nikki Smith.  The budget for 2023 

was $87,075 and expenses were $94,365.  The budget for 2024 is higher than 

the pledges.  Mark Durkee motioned to accept the treasurer's report and 

Margaret Durkee seconded.  Motion passed. 

 

Church Properties Mark Durkee summarized all the work that has been done 

over the year.  

 

Stewardship report from Margaret Durkee.  The amount of pledges from the 

Pony Express is down from previous years.  Thank you to all the torch bearers 

who kept the packets going. 

 

Lay Ministry report by Laurie Wille. The committee has mailed out many cards. 

Because of the cost of postage the committee may reduce the amount of cards 

mailed.  

 

President Report by Dan Klassen.  Many changes over the last year.  Pastor 

Penny retired to part time Pastor Carol, hiring Ashley Parish as our Youth 

director, and supplying the Truman school pantry.  We welcomed 11 new 

members and 6 baptisms, eight 1st communions, and presented one bible. 

 



2023 Statistical Report by Brenda Hansen.  Membership has increased by 17 

members with 6 baptisms.  The average Sunday attendance is up but not as 

good as before Covid. 

 

Mark motioned to accept the 2024 officers and committee members listed in the 

Annual report for 2024 and second by Don Meyer.  Motion passed. 

 

President Josh Tonkin mentioned that the new membership is up and will 

continue to increase.   

 

Dan Klassen motioned to adjourn and Sandy Meyer second. 

 

Submitted by Secretary 

Kathy Wilkening 


